

Email: <u>office@wintonprimary.uk</u> Instagram: <u>@wintonps</u> Twitter: <u>@wintonps</u> Telephone: 01202 513988 Web: <u>www.wintonprimary.uk</u> Facebook: <u>@wintonprimary.uk</u>

# ALL THE STAFF AT WINTON PRIMARY WISH EACH AND EVERY ONE OF OUR FAMILIES A WELL DESERVED AND ENJOYABLE SUMMER BREAK!

THURSDAY 1<sup>st</sup> AND FRIDAY 2<sup>nd</sup> SEPTEMBER ARE INSET DAYS
(children do not attend school)
WE LOOK FORWARD TO WELCOMING THE CHILDREN BACK ON
MONDAY 5<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER

### PLEASE REMEMBER THE SCHOOL DAY NOW STARTS AT 8.50am

The gates open at 8.30am, children can be left unaccompanied on the playground from 8.40am, gates close at 8.50am. Children arriving after this time will need to enter through the office and will be considered late.

### Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you to all of our families for their support of the school this year. The children have worked incredibly hard and risen to the challenges that have been presented throughout this year. As we reach the end of the year, we say farewell to our Year 6 pupils. They have been a credit to us and have done a great job of being top of the school as well as doing brilliantly in their SATs tests. We wish them every success for the next stage of their education and look forward to hearing of their future achievements. Enjoy the summer break and we look forward to welcoming you all back to school in the new year.

Astalett.

Mr Tarchetti – Headteacher

### **ACTIVE TRAVEL DAY – WIN A SCOOTER COMPETITION RESULTS**

Sustrans were delighted with the number of competition entries received from across the school, with 124 children being in with a chance of winning the prizes! The winners were announced in this week's Celebration Assemblies.



**Reception & KS1** 

KS2

Water Bottle Isaiah (Apple)

Water Bottle Lexi (4EG)

Cycling Buffs Roy (2SP) Sofia (1TG) Scooter Jude (1RD) Cycling Buffs Libby (5SK), Liam (5NH)

Scooter Amelia (3GB)

### **END OF YEAR - FINAL HOUSE POINTS TOTAL:**

| 1 <sup>ST</sup> | 2 <sup>ND</sup> | 3 <sup>RD</sup> | <b>4</b> <sup>TH</sup> |
|-----------------|-----------------|-----------------|------------------------|
| 8703            | 8446            | 7800            | 7533                   |



YEARS 5 & 6
SPORTS DAY
RESULTS

| 1 <sup>st</sup> | AWARDED 200 POINTS | 2 <sup>nd</sup> | 150 POINTS |
|-----------------|--------------------|-----------------|------------|
| 3 <sup>rd</sup> | 100 POINTS         | 4 <sup>th</sup> | 50 POINTS  |

### **PFA End of Year Information**



...What a day we had last Friday! The fayre had such a fantastic atmosphere - we hope everyone had the best time!

The turnout was absolutely amazing and we thank you all for coming. We also are very thankful to the teachers and teaching assistants who helped run the stalls, and the parent & friend helpers who helped with set up, serving refreshments and tidying away.



We are also thankful to all the companies who supported the raffle with such brilliant prizes; its fair to say a lot of people wanted to win the AFC Bournemouth football and the Paultons Park Voucher sponsored by Concept Glazing Ltd! All prizes have now been distributed; well done to the winners!

Finally, thank you to Webster Butchers for providing all the delicious sausages for the BBQ; they were very popular!

The amount we raised from the Fayre was an absolute record and really did blow us away ....

We made a staggering £5,267.80

This amount is such an incredible amount to add to the other fundraising we have done throughout the school year (hot chocolate sales, FORNO pizza kit sales, festive raffle, Mothers and Fathers Day cards, Fund-"Raisin", Quiz Night and uniform sales) and we are delighted to be able to report we have raised just over £12,500 throughout the year which leads us on to the exciting news.



As you are aware our fundraising this year was for the outdoor classroom which was a big target! So we are extremely excited to announce works for the outdoor classroom will commence over the summer holidays! Watch this space when you return in September too see what progress has been made and thank you again for all of your support throughout this school year.

We look forward to bringing you more treats, fun & events in the 2022-2023 school year.



#### **STAFFING NEWS**

Further to our staffing news in last week's edition of the newsletter, today we bid farewell to two additional members of staff. Mrs Cox leaves her position as Data & Attendance Officer in the school office and moves on to a new position outside of education. She's been a much loved member of staff and will be missed across the school. Mrs Nottage is also stepping away from her Teaching Assistant role where she's been a favourite of the children in Year 2 this year. We wish you both all the best in your future endeavours.

#### **CHILD OF ACHIEVEMENT**

Torben in 3DP took his first 4 wicket haul for Winton Cricket Club's Under 8s on Sunday. He followed a wicket maiden with a triple wicket maiden taking 4 wickets for 0 runs in a winning cause for Winton who won the match by 56 runs. What a fabulous achievement, Torben! The next Jimmy Anderson in the making maybe?





### **Summer Reading Challenge**

BCP Libraries visited recently to tell the children all about this year's <u>Gadgeteers Summer Reading Challenge</u>. This is a free activity which the children can do during the summer holidays.

They can read 6 library books and receive special rewards each time they finish a book. There is a certificate for everyone who completes the Challenge, plus a medal for children aged 4 and over. Children can read about whatever they like in their chosen format - fiction, fact books, poetry, joke books, picture books, graphic novels, audio books and eBooks can all be used to complete the Challenge. The Summer Reading Challenge is open to all children aged up to 11 and is designed for all reading abilities. You can sign them up now at any BCP Library.

There are also lots of <u>FREE events</u> happening over the summer holidays, so visit your library and join the fun!

| DATES TO REMEMBER |   |  |  |  |
|-------------------|---|--|--|--|
| AUGUST            |   |  |  |  |
| Sunday 28th       | Last Date to order hot meals for the start of term at dorset.mealselector.co.uk |  |  |  |
| SEPTEMBER         |   |  |  |  |
| Thursday 1st      | INSET Day - children do not attend school                                       |  |  |  |
| Friday 2nd        | INSET Day - children do not attend school                                       |  |  |  |
| Monday 5th        | Start of Autumn Term - children return to school – SCHOOL STARTS AT 8.50AM      |  |  |  |

### Winton Recreation Ground August Programme



# Big Butterfly Count & Butterfly Prints

Mon 1 Aug | 10am - 12pm

Join in the UK-wide Big Butterfly Count and help find out what butterflies are in the park. Then get crafty and make a print of one of the butterflies you've seen to take home.

Free event



Get involved in a citizen science project to help understand bee populations and learn some key identifying features of our bumblebee species.

Free event

### Myths, Moths & Moonlight Thurs 4 Aug | 8.30pm - 10.30pm

Join us for a relaxed evening of moth hunting, bat detecting and stargazing.

If the skies are clear we'll see the moon and summer constellations. We'll look for moths and bats, and learn about space.

Free event

### Moth Morning Fri 5 Aug | 9.30am - 11am

Come and discover the fantastic diversity of moths that live in your area.

We'll be identifying the moths we see and recording our findings.

Free event

### Walk on the Wild Side

Fri 12 Aug | 9.30 - 11am

With summer in full swing life is at its most active. Join us on a guided walk around to park, taking time to study and enjoy the wildlife we find along the way.

Free event

### GreenFingers Sat 13 Aug | 10am - 12pm

Get involved in park maintenance and community gardening.

Summer presents us with great opportunities to rewild the park and we would love your help.

### Join Nature's Band Wed 24 Aug | 10am - 12pm

Find the materials from nature to make your own musical instrument and join the band!

Free eve



### To book: parksfoundation.org.uk/events

parksfoundation.org.uk Facebook.com/The Parks Foundation E: events@parksfoundation.org.uk | T: 01202 123540





# Water Safety Summer 2022

25th July is World Drowning Prevention Day and the World Health Organisation are asking you to "Do one thing" - could your one thing be to help your child understand how to stay safe in or near water?

In the summer it is often very nice to be able to go into the water to cool down and have fun. However, the water can be dangerous.

Please help your child know how to stay safe and what they should do if they get in trouble in the water by looking at the information the DWFRS website section "Be Water Aware", <a href="https://www.dwfire.org.uk/education/be-water-aware/">https://www.dwfire.org.uk/education/be-water-aware/</a>

Then help your child complete this quiz to be entered into a prize draw for a chance to win a VIP trip to a participating DWFRS fire station.

Closing date: 21st August midnight. For terms and conditions see <a href="https://www.dwfire.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Prize-Draw-TsCs.pdf">https://www.dwfire.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Prize-Draw-TsCs.pdf</a>